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Disclaimer 

This document is a submission to the Net Zero Commission’s 2025 consultation. As part of the 
consultation process, the commission has committed to publishing the submissions it receives. 
Submissions do not represent the views of the commission. 



Friday, 11 July 2025 

NSW Net Zero Commission 

Submitted via email: 

contact@netzerocommission.nsw.gov.au 

Re: Net Zero Commission: 2025 Consultation 

Dear Commission, 

Jemena welcomes the opportunity to respond to the NSW Net Zero Commission’s 2025 

Consultation.  

Jemena owns and operates a diverse portfolio of energy assets throughout the northern and east 

coasts of Australia. With more than $12 billion of major gas and electricity infrastructure, we deliver 

energy to millions of households, institutions, and industries every day. Our assets include the 

Jemena Gas Network in New South Wales, the Jemena Electricity Network in northwest Melbourne 

and gas transmission lines such as the Eastern Gas Pipeline, Queensland Gas Pipeline and 

Northern Gas Pipeline.  

As an integrated energy infrastructure and services company which owns, operates, designs, 

constructs and maintains both gas and electricity assets, we understand the scale and complexity of 

the energy transition. We are focused on playing our part in reducing greenhouse gas emissions 

within our networks. We have committed to an interim target of reducing our Scope 1 and 2 emissions 

by 30 per cent by 2030 (from 2021-22 baseline), and the goal of net-zero by 2050.  

With over 1.5 million residential and business gas customers in Greater Sydney and regional NSW, 

Jemena plays a central role in maintaining energy reliability while enabling emissions reductions for 

our customers. This will in turn support the State’s emissions reduction and manufacturing targets. 

On the NSW Jemena Gas Network, large industrial and commercial customers purchase ~68 per 

cent of the gas we transport. Of these customers, 70 per cent include some of the hardest to electrify 

and will require some form of gaseous energy for their operations over the foreseeable future. 

However, these customers constitute ~2 per cent of connections, illustrating the risk to the network’s 

viability from accelerating the removal of the other 98 per cent of connections.  

This customer makeup is unique in the Australian context, and will require considered collaboration 

between Jemena, industry and the government throughout the transition. Doing so will support the 

economic viability of NSW business and industry, while securing reliable and affordable energy for 

vulnerable consumers as the State transitions.  
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